

WHERE QUILTS ARE LAUNCHED

Editor: Janice K. Brock janice.k.brock@gmail.com

NEWSLETTER

P.O. Box 2996 - Titusville, FL 32781-2996

MAY 2018 SCHEDULE

- 1 Tuesday AM Group 9a (G)
- 1 Tuesday PM Group 6p (B)
- 2 Wednesday Class 9a (G)
- 2 Wednesday Sit-N-Sew 9a (B)
- 8 Tuesday AM Group 9a (G)
- 8 Tuesday PM Group 6p (B)
- 9 Board Meeting 9:30a (B)
- 9 Wednesday Sit-N-Sew 9a (B)
- 11 Rockets Meeting (Cocoa)
- 12 Quilt Place Saturday Sampler
- 13 MOTHERS' DAY
- 15 Tuesday AM Group 9a (G)
- 15 Tuesday PM Group 6p (B)
- 16 Business Meeting 9:30a (G)
- 19 ARMED FORCES DAY
- 22 Tuesday AM Group 9a (G)
- 22 Tuesday PM Group 6p (B)
- 23 Wednesday Sit-N-Sew 9a (B)
- 28 MEMORIAL DAY
- 29 Tuesday AM Group 9a (G)
- 29 Tuesday PM Group 6p (B)
- 30 Wednesday Sit-N-Sew 9a (B)

SYMBOLS: (B) First Baptist Church

(G) St. Gabriel's Church



President

Treasurer

1st VP



May 13

Laura Grimsley	321-501-0679
mmemorys8@gmail.com	
Sharon Hollenback	321-631-0102
Connie Duff	321-360-9720

connieduff88@gmail.com

Secretary Helen (Cindy) Gooden 321-604-5553

2018 OFFICERS

cgoodenskc8@gmail.com







May 28 - Remembrance

Greetings Quilters – What a week! It started with a broken needle in my sewing machine that I could see but not reach. So I had an emergency trip to "Quilts and Lace" in Melbourne. Alan was able to get it out. Thank goodness!

Now I have to tell you about the fun part of the week. Connie Duff, Jessica Gaudi, Joyce Tesdall and I went to VPK. We showed the kids a finished "9 Patch" quilt; explained how it was made and then let them glue 9 pieces of fabric to a sheet of card stock to make their own "Quilt Block". It really was a lot of fun, and I think the other "helpers" enjoyed it as much as I did. Thanks Connie, Jessica and Joyce for all your help.

I'm asking you again for your help with <u>Committees</u> that we do not have a <u>Chairperson</u> for. If you are willing to help, PLEASE contact me. There are people that are wearing more than one hat only because no one else was willing to step up. PLEASE – STEP UP.....

I received the following note from St. Gabriels: "Effectively immediately, the Quilters will not be able to use the Choir Room any longer on the 4" Tuesday of each month. One of our current ministries has grown in membership and need the Choir Room for their meetings. Sorry for the inconvenience."

June, the secretary at the First Baptist Church informed me last Wednesday they are having Vacation Bible School June 18th through June 22th. We will be meeting June 20th at St. Gabriel's for our Business Meeting.

Keep Quilting.....L A U R A



MAY - BIRTHDAYS

1 Sherrianne Larson

9 Judith Wetherbee

2 Carol Ness

11 Hene Kidd

Space Coast Quilters Guild, Inc. General Meeting April 18, 2018

The general meeting was called to order by President Laura Grimsley at 9:30 a.m. Meeting was recorded. Pledge of Allegiance was recited by members and guest. Motion to approve minutes from March meeting was made by Andie Claudius and seconded by Joan Majors. Motion was approved.

Treasurer: Connie Duff provided information for month of March. Connie advised members to see her for further information.

Membership: Jan Brock announced 41 members, 1 guest and \$79.75 for church food pantry. Board is seeking volunteer for membership position.

Donation Quilts: Doris Andera created a chart for general meetings to inform members on requested donation status. Chart includes organization, number/size requested, current number completed. Requests include:

Beta/20 baby car seat covers, Highway Patrol/50, Women's Center/20 twin-youth size, Aging Matters/100 Christmas stockings and 50 pillow cases, Hospice/20 (36" x 36"). Thank you Jessica Gaudi for 2 large bags of quilt tops. Wednesday morning ladies are already working on Christmas stockings and pillowcases. Pillowcase construction sizes per Karen Martin are 27 1/2" to 28" main body, 1 1/2" mid body, 12" cuff. Stockings are made out of cotton with little hanger on the side. President Grimsley has patterns for stockings.

Birthdays: President Grimsley announced April birthdays. Birthday song was sung for Pat Dillon.

Raffle Quilts: "Needles and Thread" quilt by Cora Postlethwait and "Space Shuttle" quilt by Janet Romer.

Announcements: President Grimsley stated Diane Thompson was taken to hospital. Nancy Smith starts radiation this week. Ann Drenk and Shirley Moore leave shortly for summer residence and will not be returning to us. We wish them both GOOD LUCK and FAIR WINDS.

Basket Drawing: Baskets were won by Dawn Edens and Joan Fachetti.

Classes: Doris Andera will teach Sweatshirt 102 class on May 2nd. There will be \$3 charge for St. Gabriels. Sherrianne Larson will teach Texas Star in September. One of our newer members, Jeanette Kidd offered to teach "Cross Hatch" technique in June. If you are interested in teaching a class, please contact President Grimsley. Note: St. Gabriels Church recently won an award for donating 75 tons of food to the Food Bank.

Fat Quarters: Eileen Guntner received 4 sets this month. Winners were Carol Hall, Jan Brock and Janet Romer who won 2 sets.

Ugly Block Contest: Joyce Tesdall informed members that completed blocks must be 12 1/2" square and are due back to her in June. Vote will be taken at June meeting with decision on raffle or donation.

Pat Reid Baby Quilt Contest: Denny Bell offered to chair contest this year with Rita Lundy. Completed quilts must be 36" x 36" for newborns, 36" x 46" for crib size, or 19" x 23" for car seat cover. Quilts are due September 5 and judging will be done by September meeting.

Block of the Month: Janet Romer presented information on BOM. Drawing was won by Ellen Herring who has gone back north but donated the blocks back to the guild. Cora Postlethwait volunteered to assemble the blocks. Janet has the May pattern which is "Disappearing Hourglass". Janet received question about name tags which are \$8 and she will order either magnet or pin for you.

Doris Andera announced the Tuesday morning quilt group sandwiched 68 quilts. A big thank you to the Tuesday morning ladies!

Donation Table: Remember to bring your quilt/sewing related items.

President Grimsley thanked Andie Claudius for organizing today's refreshments. May volunteers are Karen Sue Lynch, Doris Andera and Nita Eggers.

Sharon Hollenback suggested we should have "Show and Tell" before the meetings are adjourned!

Sherrianne Larson led the "Show and Tell" today. Presenters were: Joan Fachetti, Caroline McQuade, Ann Drenk, Karen Sue Lynch, Jo Charvez, Rose Palek, and Janet Romer.

Meeting was adjourned.

Minutes submitted by Helen (Cindy) Gooden

Program presented by "Boutique For Quilters".



Block of the Month: MAY handed out at the April Business

Meeting.

Fat Quarter: MAY is YELLOW.

REFRESHMENTS for the MAY Business meeting will be provided

by Doris Andera, Nita Eggers, and Karen Sue Lynch.



STARS! STARS! STARS!

The Space Coast Quilters Guild would like to Thank MARY LEPPLA as she was the donator of the two bags of quilt tops, which we have sandwiched. The tops were delivered by her daughter, Diana, as Mary knew she would not be able to finish them all and wanted them to be donated to charity. Also, thank you, Jessica Gaudi, for bringing these STARS to our attention.



HELPING HANDS

Laura Grimsley Long Arm Quilting 321-501-0679

Candi Madison Long Arm Quilting 321-265-1999

Rose Palek Binding 321-267-7513

Janet Romer Labeling 321-269-4009

Also, a reminder that for you to access the private part of our website where the roster will be available, you need to contact Jessica Gaudi, our Webmaster, as we do not hand this information out to the public. Jessica's e-mail is:

COMING EVENTS for: MAY

2	"SWEATSHIRT JACKET" WORKSHOP – Doris Andera – St. Gabe's
9	SCQG BOARD MEETING - First Baptist - 9:30 am
11	ROCKETS GUILD MEETING - Cocoa Library - 9:45 am
12	SATURDAY SAMPLER - The Quilt Place
16	SCQG BUSINESS MEETING along "Bring your Focus Fabric quilts" - First Baptist – 9:30 am

New Members !!!!!!

JUNE BARKER and GAY VAN VORST



We enthusiastically welcome these ladies to our fabulous Guild.



DONATIONS - DONATIONS

Bring your sewing, quilting, related items you no longer need/want for the Donation Table each monthly meeting for members of the guild who may have a need/want. Sharing is a wonderful thing. A \$\$\$\$ Donation is always appreciated.....

HAPPY MOTHERS' DAY





ALWAYS REMEMBER

